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THE SOUTHWARK SCHOOLS FORUM
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
Thursday 26th May 2016
1.
Attendance and Apologies
See Annex A. 
2.
Declaration of Interests
Members were asked to declare any pecuniary or other interests they might have that were greater than the interests of other members of the Forum in any matter on the agenda for discussion. There were none. 
3.
The meeting was quorate. As there were a number of new officers who were not known to the Schools Forum, they were welcomed and members introduced themselves.
4.
Minutes of the Meeting of 21st January 2016 
 
These were agreed.  
5.
Minutes of the Meeting of 17th March 2016 

These were agreed
6.
Matters Arising from Minutes of the Meeting of 17th March 2016
6.1
Letter to the London Mayoral Candidates: The Chair confirmed said that this had been drafted by the Clerk and sent by the Chair - although no formal response – it was noted that in fact the newly elected Mayor had, according to newspaper reports, acknowledged that there was a problem should the funding for Education in London be reduced as a result of the proposed National Funding formula.

6.2
Schools Forum Response on DFE National Funding Formula: this had been completed and circulated to members.

6.3
Schools Forum Response on DFE National SEN Funding: this had been completed and circulated to members. 
7.
Dedicated Schools Grant – Projected Outturn 2015-16 

5.1
A report prepared by Mustafa Salih had been circulated and this was presented by John Voytal who reported to the meeting that the after carrying out the adjustments for Early Years and High Needs the Outturn of 2015-16 was an in-year overspend of £680k. 

5.2
The Reserves at the beginning of 2015-16 were £15.3m. Then, with the agreement of the Schools Forum, £4.10m was distributed to schools as a one-off supplement in 2015-16.  With the overspend of £680k this left £10.52 m in reserves as the carry forward to 2016-17. A breakdown of this was given in the table shown in paragraph 3.1 of the report.  
5.3
Craig Voller highlighted that £1.3m was still being held for converting Statements to EHCPs – and asked if there was a back log – more detail is needed. This was agreed to be supplied at the next meeting. It was also noted that much of this reserve relates to funding to be met from the High Needs and Early Year Blocks.

5.4
Craig Voller also felt that it was confusing that the High Needs Placement and EHCP spend had overspent by £1.24m (paragraph 2.2) even though there were reserves of £1.3m held for EHCPs and a further £0.5m in reserves for “Family Matters”. It was agreed that the Local Authority would provide clarification at the next meeting.

5.5
Officers confirmed that, under the proposals for the National Funding Formula (NFF) reserves would still go forward to the next financial year. The Chair again restated that one of the guiding principles Southwark operated was that funding received today was for today’s pupils. 

5.6.
Members were surprised to see monies were still being held for the SILS expansion and it had not been used – it was agreed that more information is needed.

5.7
Appendix A to the report was referred to in connection with the Cherry Gardens Outreach Project – previously the Schools Forum had asked for details of the success criteria for this project which were still awaited.

5.8
The Schools Forum also commented that, at a previous meeting, details of carry forwards for schools was requested so that when approving the allocation of additional funds for specific schools they can be taken into account. The clerk informed the Schools Forum that the LA did provide a summary report to the Schools Forum on school balances. Shenis Hassan said that the detail will be provided to the next meeting.   

5.9
It was noted that there were no detailed proposals for distributing funds from the reserves to schools and these were requested for the next meeting.

5.10
In summary detail to be provided:

a) A position statement, with appropriate detail, of the conversion of statements of SEN to EHCPs.

b) Clarification of the DSG Reserves in particular;


i) Children’s and Families Act £1.3m and Family matters £0.5m


ii) SILS monies not allocated


iii) Cherry Gardens Outreach Project – success criteria
c) Details of each schools balances as at 31st March 2016

d) Detailed options for distributing reserves to all schools and early years’       providers
e) The outturn for the Growth Fund, Schools in Financial Difficulties, Maternity fund allocations in 2015-16 and trade union facility time allocations (reminder by Clerk that these are now due).
5.10 
The Schools Forum then voted, unanimously, to accept the report.

6.
Early Years Single Funding Formula Review
6.1
A position report had been previously circulated. John Voytal reported that this review was getting back on track, had met and was operating in line with the timetable in the report.

6.2 
Lynne Cooper, Headteacher of Nell Gwynn, an observer, reported on a recent meeting with the DfE on Early Years – she reported that a government consultation document on Early Years Funding had been delayed and will not be issued until after the EU Referendum on 23rd June. At that meeting concerns were shared about the specialist provision that Nursery Schools offer which needs to be recognised in any funding formula mechanism.

6.3
John Voytal reported that broadly the current funding formula works for primary school nursery classes and the PVI but not very well for maintained nursery schools. There are also issues regarding the move to 30 hours of funded provision. Paulette Bertram said that the PVI invest a lot of their own money up-skilling staff.   
6.4
An update will be provided at the next meeting and the Schools Forum welcomed the progress now being made.

7. 
SEND Funding in Mainstream Schools Review

7.1
A position report had been previously circulated. John Voytal reported that this was now on track and had met recently. There are concerns in mainstream about funding especially as employing specialist staff is linked to this funding and budgets have to be set in January 2017 for 2017-18.

7.2
There were concerns expressed on how this links with the national review of High Needs Funding and the sustainability of maintained nursery schools who meet a lot of early identified special needs. 

7.3
The Chair asked that advance notice was given to members of the working group of the meeting dates. 
7.4
An update will be provided at the next meeting and the Schools Forum welcomed the progress now being made.

8.
National Funding Formula Consultations 
8.1
The Local Authority’s responses had been circulated both in detail and summary. It was noted that the response was not always the same as the Schools Forum – the DfE’s responss will be by issuing Stage 2 consultation documents which will have the detail of the implementation for 2017 onwards.

8.2
These were noted.

9.
“Academisation”

9.1
The Chair of the Schools Forum asked the Director of Education whether Southwark still wanted to continue as a Local Authority that wishes to, and is able to, support schools who do not want to become academies.

9.2
The Director said that politically there is still the will to provide financial support to maintained schools – there is no intention of pulling support out of schools – and that funds are being committed by the Council to enable school improvement work to continue  over the next three years to be able to support “all  Southwark’s schools”. Although, of course, it has to acknowledge the government policy on those schools that are deemed to be Requiring Improvement and those schools that do wish convert. 

9.3
The Chair thanked the Director for this clear statement.  
10.

Date of Next Meetings 2015-16   


7th July 2016 - noted 
There being no further business, the meeting closed.
Annex A
SCHOOLS FORUM ATTENDANCE SHEET 
26th May2016
VOTING MEMBERS
	NAME
	CONSTITUENCY
	PRESENT

	Sarah Alexander
	Primary School Headteacher
	Yes

	Craig Voller
	Primary School Headteacher
	Yes

	Keith Fox
	Primary School Headteacher
	Yes

	Gregory Doey
	Primary School Headteacher
	Apologies

	Elaine Garlick 
	Primary School Governor
	Resigned 

	Omolayo Sokoya
	Primary School Governor
	Yes

	Rebecca Sherwood 
	Nursery School Headteacher
	Yes

	Simon Eccles
	Special School Headteacher
	Yes

	Paulette Bertram

	Early Years – Private/Voluntary and Independent Settings
	Yes

	Steve Morrison
	Academy 
	Apologies

	Mickey Kelly 
	Academy
	Apologies

	Mike Antoniou
	Academy
	Yes

	Yomi Adewoye
	Pupil Referral Units
	Yes

	Sister Anne-Marie Niblock
	Secondary School Headteacher
	Yes

	Vacant
	FE SEN 
	

	Catherine May
	Diocese Board
	Yes

	Betty Joseph 
	Trade Unions
	Yes 


Senior Officers in Attendance
	
	

	
	

	Nina Dohel
	Yes

	Mustafa Salih
	Apologies

	John Voytal
	Yes

	David Cross
	Clerk
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